Idaho Power Plans Upgrades
By Jennifer Haney
The Idaho Power Company has been conducting line replacement and other types of repairs in the Garden Valley and Lowman areas. Often this work involves traffic lane restrictions and occasional power outages. However, Idaho Power assured the ‘World’ that these nuisances are only temporary and the upgrades that are being completed will help ensure continuous power service to all in the area.  Here is a rundown on projects that are ongoing or planned:
Lowman Area
· Idaho Power is replacing all the underground lines in the Lowman area. This work started in April and will continue until approximately August.
· They have also (last week) upgraded a pole and transformer on Archie Creek for a new customer.
Garden Valley Area
· Idaho Power is conducting routine maintenance, upgrades and hardening the poles and lines to protect against fire.
· In June line crews will start building a new distribution line between Horseshoe Bend and Garden Valley. They will begin in Horseshoe Bend and work their way to Placerville this year. Next year the line from Placerville to Garden Valley is planned.
